
TOWN OF CROSS PLAINS BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

MONTHLY MEETING FEBRUARY 2020
The Board of Supervisors of the Town of Cross Plains held their regular monthly meeting on Monday, February 10, 2020 in the Community Center, 3734 County Road P, Cross Plains. Notice of the meeting was posted at the Community Center, Website and Town Garage on January 30, 2020.   Board Members Greg Hyer, Patty Mullins, Greg Haack, Paul Correll, Jeff Baylis, Treasurer Bonnie Krattiger and about 24 citizens were present for the regular monthly meeting.  Chairman Greg Hyer called the meeting to order at 7:30 pm.  Greg Hyer led the pledge of allegiance to our flag.

Approval of the Minutes of the January 13 Board Meeting.   Motion was made by Paul Correll, seconded by Patty Mullins to accept the January 13 Town Board minutes with corrections.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.  

Review of Financial Report and Action on Payment of Bills.   Motion was made by Greg Hyer and seconded by Jeff Baylis to table until next month the January 31 Financial Report.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.  The list of invoices for payment was reviewed.  Motion was made by Paul Correll and seconded by Jeff Baylis to approve payment of invoices in the amount of $1,055,315.40.  All Board Members approved.    Motion carried.  
Chair/Clerk Announcements – Clerk:  State Primary Election will be next week on February 18.  
Chair:  Chairman would like to put on the annual spring meeting agenda a salary increase for Clerk position as a part-time position.  Chair is asking the Board for any other items they would like on the annual meeting agenda.  Chair would also like feedback from the Board regarding changing the Town Board meeting date and Plan Commission meeting date.  Clerk suggested Plan Commission meeting second Monday with Board meeting following on the second Thursday of each month keeping both in the same week.  It will be an agenda item in March.  The EMS Board has been through a process of hiring a full time chief position in the last several months.  Many applications were received and after interviewing Erika Mabrey was hired as the chief in the full time position.  She will be starting in mid-February or mid-March.  The EMS Board is looking to have 3 full-time people so that each 24-hour period will be covered. Over the next year other staff will be hired and volunteers will be recruited.
Public Participation for three minutes on any item.  None
Report from Deputy Brooke Gagner on 2019 activities.  Will appear in March.
Discussion/Action on possible 2 year Ordinance regarding Cross Plains ATV Club use of town roads which include Garfoot Road from Highway KP to Observatory Road and Observatory Road to County Highway P.  Motion was made by Greg Hyer, seconded by Greg Haack to approve a 2-year Ordinance allowing the use of Garfoot Road from Highway KP to Observatory to County Highway P for ATV/UTV.   Motion was made by Paul Correll to table the motion in order to obtain more information, but this motion was not recognized by the Chair.  Chair argued Town shouldn't spend money for a legal review if majority of Board was against an ordinance for policy reasons.  The original motion was amended by Greg Hyer and seconded by Greg Haack to include the verbiage it will be in force only after its adoption and review by legal counsel.  It will not be published before review by legal counsel and publication. Board Members Greg Hyer, Greg Haack and Paul Correll approved.  Board Members Patty Mullins and Jeff Baylis objected.   Motion carried.

Discussion/Action on contract rates for plowing private roads and driveways in extreme conditions.  Motion was made by Patty Mullilns, seconded by Paul Correll to approve the rates as follows for plowing private roads with 5 or more houses all within the Town of Cross Plains during extreme conditions.  A contract with the home owners on Hidden Valley Road will be drafted to charge $155.71 per trip.  Motion was amended by Paul Correll and seconded by Greg Haack for the rate to add administrative costs for a total $198.58 per trip.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.
Adopt a moratorium on any conditional use applications in certain Town TDR super sending areas until Town completes adoption of an updated Land Use Plan and retain legal counsel for advice.    No action taken.
Town Plan Commission to retain Dane County Planning Staff to advise on updating Comprehensive Land Use Plan in next 12 months.  Motion was made by Jeff Baylis, seconded by Greg Haack to approve the Town Plan Commission to retain Dane County Planning Staff to advise on updating the Town’s Comprehensive Land Use Plan in next 12 months.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.

Action on approval of borrowing money for loan on Oak Valley.  Motion was made by Paul Correll, seconded by Jeff Baylis to approve the borrowing of $76,976.73 on the Oak Valley Loan to reimburse the Town for past years costs on the roads in Oak Valley with FEMA reimbursing 87 1/2% of total costs due to flooding.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.
Motion to adjourn was made by Greg Haack and seconded by Jeff Baylis.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.   The meeting was adjourned at 10:11 p.m.

Nancy Meinholz, Clerk


